Instructional Council
Monday, March 12, 2012, 2:30-4:30 p.m.

Building 12, Board Room
Please note Meeting is in the Board Room

MINUTES
2:30-3:25 p.m.

Closed Faculty Session
3:30-3:40 p.m.

1. Roll Call






Jackie Gorman/
2. Approval of Minutes – February 13, 2012

Jackie Gorman/
(M)Rachel Goon

(S) Bekah Townsend

Minutes were approved. 

3.  Approval of Agenda




Tim Stokes
Tim asked that Legislative Update be added to the agenda
(M) Bekah Townsend 
(S) Rebecca Sliger
4. Items from Faculty Forum




Ken Fox


The faculty requested an update on the budget.
3:40-4:30 p.m.

Action Item:
5. Curriculum Committee Handbook Follow-up

Barb Peterson









Kim Rzeszewicz
The recommended revisions to the Curriculum Committee Manual were presented to the council members at the February Meeting.  Members were asked to review the manual in order to make an informed decision on whether or not to endorse it during the March meeting.
Ruth Ann Mikels made a motion to recommend that IC endorse the updated/revised curriculum handbook.
 (S) James Gray
Discussion – 
· Because of the timing of the accreditation site visit, recommended revisions will not be incorporated into the manual before Fall, 2012.  Faculty understand that their input will be considered for the next revision, expected to happen in Fall, 2012 and are encouraged to continue reviewing the new policies and procedures.

Curriculum Handbook was approved for recommendation to Exec Staff

Discussion Items:

6. Accreditation Visit Preparation
· Our accreditation visit is May 2 through May 4.
· This visit will center on Standards 1 and 2.

· Faculty will be able to review the accreditation documents within a few weeks.
· There will be a review session during professional development days to prepare everyone for the visit.
7. Legislative updates

· The latest budget proposals were discussed.

· Although there is no firm budget, things are beginning to look more positive.
8. Innovations in Instruction




Jackie Gorman
    CMATH

· PowerPoint presentation on CMATH, a non-traditional pathway through the developmental math curriculum.
· Students are assessed on their knowledge of course learning outcomes and work on those they haven’t mastered.
· Dave Howard congratulated the math department for this program.

· Steve Ashpole and Greg Ferencko have been very helpful in this process.

Next Meeting: April 9, 2012, 2:30-4:30 p.m., Senate Room

